
______________________________

NOTICE OF SUPPLEMENTAL PUBLIC HEARING

______________________________

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a supplemental public hearing pursuant to Title 1 of Article 18-A of the New York State General Municipal Law will be held by the Town of Hempstead Industrial Development Agency (the “Agency”) on the 21st day of July, 2011, at 9:15 a.m., local time, at 350 Front Street, 2nd Floor, Hempstead, New York in connection with the following matters:

N and D Restaurants, Inc., a Florida business corporation authorized to transact business in the State of New York (the “Company”) has applied to the Agency for assistance in connection with the acquisition of an approximately 19,618 square foot parcel of land located at 630 Old Country Road, Garden City, Town of Hempstead, Nassau County, New York (the “Land”), the construction thereon of an approximately 12,818 square foot building to house an approximately 403-seat restaurant to be known as Seasons 52 (the “Improvements”), and the acquisition and installation of certain equipment necessary to operate a restaurant (the “Equipment”; and, together with the Land and the Improvements, the “Facility”), all to be leased by the Agency to, and used by, the Company as a restaurant for residents of and visitors to the Town of Hempstead.  The Facility will be initially owned, operated and/or managed by the Company.

The Agency will acquire fee title to, or a leasehold interest in, the Facility and lease the Facility to the Company.  At the end of the lease term, the Company will acquire full title to the Facility from the Agency.  The Agency contemplates that it will provide financial assistance to the Company in the form of exemptions from mortgage recording taxes in connection with the financing or any subsequent refinancing of the Facility, exemptions from sales and use taxes and abatement of real property taxes for an initial term of ten (10) years, with a possible five (5) year extension at the discretion of the Agency if the Company achieves or exceeds certain employment numbers at the Facility, consistent with the policies of the Agency. 

The Agency previously held a public hearing in connection with this Facility on May 23, 2011.  Since the date of the previous public hearing, the Company has amended its application to the Agency to reflect that the parcel of land in which the Facility will be located has increased from approximately 16,000 square feet to approximately 19,618 square feet and the aggregate square footage of the building to be constructed thereon has increased from approximately 12,690 square feet to approximately 12,818 square feet.

A representative of the Agency will, at the above‑stated time and place, hear and accept written comments from all persons with views in favor of or opposed to either the proposed financial assistance to the Company or the location or nature of the Facility.  At the hearing, all persons will have the opportunity to review the application for financial assistance filed by the Company with the Agency and an analysis of the costs and benefits of the proposed Facility.
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